
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Decades overdue Ranger Uranium Mine rehabilitation plan released 
The world is watching 

 

5 June 2018 
 
The Northern Land Council and Gundjeihmi Aboriginal Corporation welcome 
today’s public release of the Ranger Mine Closure Plan by Energy Resources of 
Australia. The plan is decades overdue and critical to the company meeting the 
objectives of rehabilitation.  
 
The NLC and GAC, representing the Mirarr Traditional Aboriginal Owners of the 
mine site, will now review the plan and engage with stakeholders as part of the 
approval process. While not part of a public environmental impact statement 
process, the public release of the plan does provide the broader community with 
an opportunity to comment on the plan to the Australian government.  
  
The Mine Closure Plan is of a very high level and even though Ranger’s closure is 
imminent, a significant amount of detailed planning and supporting studies remain 
outstanding. ERA and its parent company Rio Tinto must clearly demonstrate that 
they have sufficient resources devoted to mine closure to provide stakeholders 
with confidence that the objectives outlined in the closure plan can be met. 
 
The Ranger plan remains unenforceable until it is approved by the federal Minister 
for Resources. The mine’s operational life must cease by January 2021, ahead of 
five years’ rehabilitation. The future of Aboriginal communities downstream of the 
mine and the World Heritage listed values of Australia’s largest national park are 
at stake.  
 
ERA and Rio Tinto’s rehabilitation obligations include remediation of the site such 
that it can be incorporated in the surrounding Kakadu National Park. The final 
determination as to whether the area can be incorporated into the World Heritage 
area sits with the UNESCO World Heritage Committee, on advice from its expert 
advisory bodies the International Union for Conservation of Nature (IUCN) and 
International Council on Monuments and Sites (ICOMOS). 
 
 
NLC contact: Martha Tattersall 0427 031 382 
GAC contact: Kirsten Blair 0412 853 641 


